
 

OFFICIAL 

Councillor P Redstone asked how many rural properties had been built recently? 
 
The response below has been provided by Karen Carsberg, Head of Housing: - 
 
Cheshire East have to submit a Local Authority Statistics Data return in which we 
record new build additional affordable housing in settlements with a population of 
3,000 or less.  The following returns have been submitted, which demonstrate that 
whilst Cheshire East have not undertaken any direct development within rural areas, 
there have been a number of new affordable housing completions. 
 
2022/23        36 
2023/24        39 
 


